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Birthdays 

Upcoming Dates 

We wish the following students a very Happy 

Birthday: 

Esther Alexander: Friday 27th March 

Chelsea Bone: Saturday 28th March 

Archie Zanker: Sunday 12th April 

 

Term 2  Week 1   Issue 9  17th April 2020 

Students of the Week 

APR Sat 25th ANZAC day 

MAY Sun 10th Mother’s day 

JUN Mon 8th Queen’s birthday holiday 

 Fri 19th Last day of classes for 

Term 2 

 Mon 22nd—

Fri 26th 

Staff PD week 

Congratulations to the following students 

who were presented with Student of the 

Week awards at assembly on 20th March: 

Year F/1: Max 

Year 1/2: Henry 

Year 3/4: Saad 

Year 5/6: Oliver 



 

Welcome to our first newsletter for Term 2!  We 

aim to continue with a weekly newsletter 

during this time of remote learning.  I hope you 

and your family are healthy, safe and coping 

well. 

Our school motto is “Together We Grow” and I 

think it’s fair to say we are all growing at the 

moment! (Hopefully is a good way). 

I would like to again thank all parents and 

students for their efforts and patience as we 

commence remote learning.  I would also like 

to acknowledge the staff for going above and 

beyond. 

Your feedback is useful as we deliver remote 

learning, and please let your child’s teacher 

know of your thoughts and ask any questions if 

needed.  We welcome your thoughts on the 

following: 

Is there too much/not enough learning? 

Are the instructions clear/unclear? 

The balance between screen time and non-

screen time. 

How is communication between your child 

and their teacher? 

How is your family coping with this model of 

learning? 

Is there anything else you would like to see the 

school doing or providing at this time? 

Challenges, opportunities and growth 

Numerous challenges exist at the moment, not 

just in an educational sense, but more broadly 

too.  In regards to student learning we are 

experiencing the challenges presented by 

learning remotely.  This can be hard and 

cause frustration.  At the same time challenges 

provide opportunities for growth, and at these 

times there are creative ways to problem solve 

and learn new ways of doing things.   

 

From the Principal 

 

Essential skills 

Last year when the school introduced agile 

and contemporary learning spaces for our 

students, there was commentary about 

essential skills, sometimes also referred to as 

soft skills or 21st century skills.  These skills are 

identified as being necessary and 

important for future times, and schools 

have a responsibility to intentionally plan for 

these skills to be promoted.  Amongst the 

top essential skills are creativity, 

communication, problem solving, critical 

thinking, adaptability, resilience and digital 

fluency.  The current situation has, in a way, 

thrust the importance of many of these skills 

into the educational realm, but also more 

broadly as people work from home and 

operate in different ways.   

Connecting and communicating 

During this time connecting and 

communicating with others is important for 

wellbeing.  For our students the connection 

with their teacher and their fellow students 

is a special part of their schooling.  

Although not the same as being physically 

present, we are hoping connections still 

occur where we can see faces and hear 

voices.  So far teachers have tried different 

ways to connect and communicate 

including Zoom meetings, phone calls, 

video and voice messages via Seesaw.  

When communicating in these ways we 

remind all students and families to ensure 

background images and sounds are 

appropriate, and devices are used safely. 

Students on site 

If your child is learning onsite at school 

during this time they are to wear their 

school uniform.  We will allow some 

flexibility in that students may wear their 

sport or formal uniform.  Also, if your child is 

learning from school they must bring their 

iPad and other learning requirements. 



 

New signs 

Act of Service Award 

Fees 

Statements for school fees have been 

distributed to families.  In recognition of the 

need for children to undertake remote 

learning, and therefore use extra electricity, 

internet and other necessities for learning 

purposes, the school is providing a 10% 

remote learning fee rebate.  This amount 

will be shown on the fee statement.  If 

families are experiencing financial difficulty 

in paying school fees they may talk to our 

Business Manager, Mr Garry Wallace (5382 

2529). 

Swapping books and readers 

To assist students with their reading, and so 

students are able to refresh their reading 

stocks, the school is providing times for 

families to visit the school to borrow/

change readers/novels/lexiles etc...  This will 

commence next week.  One family may be 

permitted in the school building at a time 

to source books and will be required to 

apply hand sanitiser, and follow social 

distancing requirements of 1.5m.  We ask 

that you keep your time on site to a 

minimum and only use it for the purpose of 

returning and borrowing books. If a family 

member is unwell they must not enter the 

school building.  A return box for books will 

be placed at the main entrance to the 

school, with all books hygienically wiped on 

return.  Days and times are: 

Monday 1pm - 3pm:  Family surnames 

beginning with A-C   

Tuesday 1pm - 3pm:  Family surnames 

beginning with D-L 

Wednesday 1pm - 3pm:  Family surnames 

beginning with M-P 

Thursday 1pm - 3pm:  Family surnames 

beginning with Q-Z 

 

Cleaning 

The school continues to be cleaned as 

usual during this time with extra attention 

being given to surfaces such as door 

handles, and desk and bench tops.  A 

whole school clean occurred during the 

second week of the holidays.  We hope to 

keep the school as clean and hygienic as 

we can. 

Would you like to contribute to the 

newsletter? 

If you would like to send through a photo, a 

picture drawn by a student or sample of 

your child’s learning we may add it to a 

future newsletter.  Feel free to send to 

admin@nls.vic.edu.au. 

Every blessing for your week, 

Damon Prenzler 

Congratulations to Frazer and Oliver on their 

Act of Service Awards, presented at assembly 

on 30th March. 

If you have recently walked up our front steps, 

you may have noticed our new signs, 

welcoming all to the school. 



Please note that there will be no 

worship services until further notice. 

Church Office: 5391 1223 

 

Prayer of the Week 

Worship News Devotional Thought 

Each week we pray for someone in our 

School Community. This week we pray 

for…….. 

 Erin Fraser-Klix and her family 

 Olivia Fritsch and her family 

Radical peace 

Peace I leave with you; my peace I give you. I do 

not give to you as the world gives. Do not let your 

hearts be troubled and do not be afraid (John 

14:27). 

Read John 14:25-30 

There’s been a lot of talk about 2020 being a year 

that we should cancel or start over. But those who 

trust in Jesus have strong reasons to have a very 

different point of view. 

Everything that’s happening in the world right now 

has the potential to bring about a whole lot of 

good that might not have happened otherwise. 

Whenever hardships occur, it brings people out 

from the distractions of day-to-day life and leads 

many to question their mortality, identity and 

purpose. For example, if people desire peace 

now, they might discover that Jesus spoke a lot 

about peace – a peace that is unique because it 

can’t come from the world but only directly from 

him (John 14:27, our verse for today). And he first 

spoke about this during a time of great hardship, 

when the Jewish people were living under the 

strict Roman Empire and when the hearts of many 

people were far away from God – kind of similar 

to today in some ways. If Jesus could offer radical 

peace then, he can sure offer it to us now. 

So, rather than wishing we could skip this year, we 

really have good reasons to be hopeful and 

optimistic about it. Jesus is doing some amazing 

things in our midst. His Spirit is at work making 

people aware of their sin and brokenness, and 

helping them see the free gift of hope and eternal 

life that can be found in Jesus Christ. What a time 

to be alive! 

Lord Jesus, ruler of all the universe and ruler of my 

heart, give me your peace and help me not to be 

afraid of the hardships that are in front of me. Help 

me to be hopeful and to trust in your love more 

and more. Jesus, I pray that you would be with my 

friends who don’t trust you yet, that you would 

help them see their need for a Saviour, and that 

you would lead them to your peace. Amen. 

Chapel 

Chapel is now delivered via 

email. Please check your 

emails on Friday mornings. 

Chapel Offering 

With no face to face chapel for the 

foreseeable future, there is limited 

opportunity to be able to continue 

blessing our sister school in Myanmar.  

We have received a message from the 

school asking if we could try and provide 

approximately $60 a week so that they 

can keep operating. If you would like to 

make a contribution towards our sister 

school, please contact Mrs Koning at the 

front office. 

https://lutheranchurchofaustralia.cmail20.com/t/t-l-nuiwyd-muhirtrlh-i/


 

Harmony Day 

Hindmarsh Bear Hunt 

The school is participating 

in the Hindmarsh Bear 

Hunt. 

How many bears have 

you found? 



 

Dress ups 

Thanks to Mrs Mason and Ms Rutherford for cleaning 

up our costume cupboard and making sure the outfits 

are still functional. 

Shade sail 

Thank you to Carey Covers for 

installing our new shade sail over 

the sand pit. 

iPads 

If students are having trouble with 

their iPads, including keyboards not 

connecting or apps not installing 

properly, please contact Mrs Koning 

at the front office. 

New banners 








